



Portsmouth EM Site Specific  
Advisory Board

**SUBCOMMITTEE CHAIR**

RICHARD SNYDER

**SUBCOMMITTEE VICE CHAIR**

MARTHA COSBY

**BOARD CHAIR**

WILLIAM HENDERSON

**BOARD VICE CHAIR**

VAL FRANCIS

**SUBCOMMITTEE MEMBERS**

AL DON CISCO

FRANK H. HALSTEAD

ADRIAN HARRISON

BRIAN HUBER

DANIEL MINTER

**DOE DEPUTY DESIGNATED**

**FEDERAL OFFICIAL**

JOEL BRADBURNE

**DOE FEDERAL COORDINATOR**

GREG SIMONTON

**SUPPORT SERVICES**

EHI CONSULTANTS

PHONE: 740-289-5249

FAX: 740-289-1578

EMAIL: JULIE@PORTS-SSAB.ORG

**RECYCLING AND WASTE DISPOSITION SUBCOMMITTEE**

**TUESDAY, MARCH 11, 2014 @ 4:00 P.M.**

**THE PURPOSE OF THIS MEETING IS FOR THE SSAB SUBCOMMITTEE TO RECEIVE AN  
UPDATE ON THE RI/FS**

**AGENDA**

- RI/FS UPDATE-MARC JEWETT, FBP
- DISCUSSION

ADJOURN



## RECYCLING & WASTE DISPOSITION SUBCOMMITTEE

MEETING SUMMARY

MARCH 11, 2014 • 4:00 P.M.

THE OHIO STATE UNIVERSITY ENDEAVOR CENTER  
1862 SHYVILLE ROAD, PIKETON, OH 45661

**SSAB Subcommittee Members Present:** Richard Snyder, subcommittee chair, Brian Huber

**SSAB Subcommittee Members Absent:** Martha Cosby, subcommittee vice chair; Al Don Cisco, Frank Halstead, Adrian Harrison

**Other SSAB Members Present:** Sharon Manson and Brian Huber

**U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) and contractors:** Greg Simonton, Johnny Reising, DOE; Rick Greene, Joe Moore, Restoration Services, Inc. (RSI); Jeff Wagner, Pete Mingus, Karen Price, Marc Jewett, J.D. Chiou, Dennis Carr Fluor-B&W Portsmouth (FBP)

**Liaisons:** Mike Rubadue, Ohio Department of Health (ODH); Maria Galanti, Ohio Environmental Protection Agency (EPA)

**Support Staff:** Julie Galloway, Eric Roberts EHI Consultants (EHI)

**Public:** Steve Shepherd, Southern Ohio Diversification Initiative (SODI)

*Snyder* opened the meeting at 4:00 p.m.

### 1. RI/FS Update-Mark Jewett, FBP

| <b>Question/Comment:</b>  | <b>Answer:</b>  |
|---|---|
| <p><b>Jewett:</b> Explained the Executive Summary of the Remedial Investigation and Feasibility Study (RI/FS). See attached</p> <p>It aligns on specific topics. Some are not in the scope.</p> <p>We have been meeting with the OEPA for several months. We have developed several drafts. We had a meeting to settle on all the</p> | <p><b>Minter:</b> How does this document align with our recommendation?</p> |

|   |  |
|---|--|
| <p>questions and comments.</p> <p>That is correct. The public will not be able to comment until the Proposed Plan is issued and the estimated date is May. The public will get to make their comments probably late summer.</p> <p>We have certain notices that we are required to do. We will have a meeting to allow them to make their comments. This will allow them to make comments or submit their comments by fax, email, mail, or phone.</p> | <p>These comments are not from the public, when do they get to comment on the document?</p> <p>How will the public get to make comments on the document?</p> |
| <p><b>Carr:</b> The RI/FS does not make the decision of the OSDC.</p> <p><b>Galanti:</b> DOE is required to put together a plan. We will agree on the ratio of the disturbance. There are different ways to preserve them. You can put wetlands money in the bank or mitigate streams onsite or offsite. Once the ROD comes out, we can sit down and discuss this.</p>  | <p><b>Huber:</b> What happens about the overall disturbance, such as the wetlands and ponds?</p>   |

**Snyder:** Meeting adjourned at 4:45 p.m.

**2. Action Items:** None